
ACKNOWLEDGEMENT OF RECEIPT OF NOTICE OF MEETING  

OF THE MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL OF 
THE CITY OF DAVID CITY, NEBRASKA  

  

  The undersigned members of the governing body of the City of David City, Nebraska, 
hereby acknowledge receipt of advance notice of a   regular   meeting of said body and the 
agenda for such meeting to be held at   7:00   o’clock p.m. on the 8th day of April, 2015, in the 
meeting room of the City Office, 557 N 4th Street, David City, Nebraska.  

  

  This agenda is available for public inspection in the office of the City Clerk and may be  
modified up to twenty-four hours prior to the opening of the meeting.  

   Dated this     3rd     day of April, 2015. 

  

AGENDA AS FOLLOWS:  

1. Roll Call;  

2. Pledge of Allegiance;  

3. Inform the Public about the location of   

 the Open Meetings Act and the Citizens   

 Participation Rules;  

4. Minutes of the March 11th, and March 30th,  

2015, meetings of the Mayor and City  
Council;  
 

5. Consideration of Claims;   

6. Committee and Officer Reports and a 

presentation by Sheriff Marcus Siebken;  

7. Consideration of a Project Update by Dawn 

Danley of Leo A. Daly concerning  the 

Downtown Redevelopment Project;  

8. Consideration of selecting an Engineering 

Firm concerning the water main extension to 

the David City Airport;  (Olsson Associates 

and Kirkham Michael  submitted proposals.)  

9. Consideration of an Interlocal Agreement 

between the City of David City and Butler  

County concerning the “A” Street Bridge;  

10. Consideration of the final drainage memo 

with updates from Olsson Associates 

concerning the drainage structure 

replacements (bridges) on East “A” Street  

and 11th Street;  

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

             

Mayor Alan Zavodny  

  

  

            

Council President Gary L. Kroesing  

  

  

            

Council member Michael E. Rogers  

  

  

             

Council member Thomas J. Kobus  

  

  

             

Council member Kevin N. Hotovy  

  

  

             

Council member Gary D. Smith  

  

  

             

Council member John P. Vandenberg  

  

  

             

City Clerk Joan E. Kovar  



  

  

  

11. Consideration of Amendment #2 (to the Letter of Agreement for Professional 

Services dated  Consideration of Amendment #1 (to the Letter of Agreement for 

Professional Services dated August 29, 2014, between City of David City and 

Olsson Associates, Inc. concerning the East “A” Street bridge) not to exceed 

$15,500;  

 
12. August 29, 2014, between City of David City and Olsson Associates, Inc. 

concerning the 11th  Street bridge) not to exceed $18,000;  

13. Consideration of Resolution No. 4 – 2015 approving the 2015 Local Emergency 

Operations Plan;  

14. Consideration, and discussion of, a Lease Agreement with Scott Steager d.b.a. 

Steager Storage  concerning a secure storage area for towed vehicles;  

15. Consideration of Ordinance No. 1225 adjusting the pay for City Clerk-Treasurer 

Joan Kovar;  

16. Adjourn.  

 
CITY COUNCIL PROCEEDINGS 

 
                                            April 8, 2015 
 
 The City Council of the City of David City, Nebraska, met in open public session in the 
meeting room of the City Office, 557 N 4th Street, David City, Nebraska.  The Public had been 
advised of the meeting by publication of notice in The Banner Press on April 2nd, and an affidavit 
of the publisher is on file in the office of the City Clerk.  The Mayor and members of the City 
Council acknowledged advance notice of the meeting by signing the Agenda which is a part of 
these minutes.  The advance notice to the Public, Mayor, and Council members conveyed the 
availability of the agenda, which was kept continuously current in the office of the City Clerk and 
was available for public inspection during regular office hours.  No new items were added to the 
agenda during the twenty-four hours immediately prior to the opening of the Council meeting. 
   
 Present for the meeting were:  Mayor Alan Zavodny, Council members Thomas Kobus, 
Gary Smith, Kevin Hotovy, and John Vandenberg.  Council members Gary Kroesing and Mike 
Rogers were absent.  Also present were City Attorney Jim Egr, and City Clerk / Interim City 
Administrator Joan Kovar.        
   
 Also present for the meeting were:  Sheriff Marcus Siebken, Dawn Danley of Leo A. 
Daly, Craig Reinsch and Matt Rief of Olsson Associates, Roger Helgoth and Ryan Brandt of 
Kirkham Michael, Jared Storm and Shawn Kranda of Hershey Flying Service, Scott Steager 
d.b.a. Steager Storage. Adam Herink of Bluestem Energy Solutions, Butler County Highway 
Superintendent Jim Rerucha, Banner Press Editor Larry Peirce, Larry McPhillips, Kory 
Kuhlman, Janis Cameron, David McPhillips, Rex Rehmer, Street Foreman Rodney Rech, 
Electric Plant Supervisor Eric Betzen, Water Employee Kevin Betzen and wife Amy. 
 
 The meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
 Mayor Zavodny informed the public of the “Open Meetings Act” posted on the east wall 
of the meeting room and asked people to silence their cell phones. 
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 The minutes of the March 11th, and March 30th, 2015 meetings of the Mayor and City 
Council were approved upon a motion by Council member Smith and seconded by Council 
member Kobus.  Voting AYE:  Council members Hotovy, Smith, Vandenberg, and Kobus.  
Voting NAY:  None.  Council members Kroesing and Rogers were absent.  The motion carried.   
 
 Mayor Zavodny asked for consideration of claims. Council member Kobus made a 
motion to authorize the payment of claims and Council member Smith seconded the motion.  
Voting AYE:  Council members Vandenberg, Hotovy, Smith, and Kobus.  Voting NAY:  None.  
Council members Kroesing and Rogers were absent.  The motion carried.    
 
 Mayor Zavodny stated that Sheriff Siebken was present for the Committee and Officer 
Reports. 
 
 Sheriff Marcus Siebken stated:  “The calls from February to March, obviously the 
numbers are going up because the weather is changing so we are picking back up.  Starting 
next Monday, the Deputies will be assigned an area for David City to check on property 
nuisances, the lawns, non-registered vehicles, and those kind of things.  The only thing I ask for 
is, if the City guys see something that we’re not seeing if they could relay it to us.  That would be 
very helpful.  A lot of the guys are working night shifts where they don’t get to see a lot.  That’s 
all I have.  Do you guys have any questions about calls for service for March?” 
 
 Mayor Zavodny stated:  “I think things are going well.  We appreciate working with your 
office and I think on behalf of the Council we appreciate that relationship.”  
 
 Council member Hotovy made a motion to accept the committee and officers reports as 
presented.  Council member Smith seconded the motion.  Voting AYE:  Council members 
Vandenberg, Kobus, Hotovy, and Smith.  Voting NAY:  None.  Council members Kroesing and 
Rogers were absent.  The motion carried. 
 

Dawn Danley of Leo A. Daly stated:  “I just wanted to come tonight and go over a 
schedule with everybody so that you knew what we’re going to be up to.  This is a schedule all 
the way up to the start of construction.  We have had the project area flown for the survey, so 
they are currently 50% done compiling it in the computer for me.  I think we surveyed from 5th 
Street all the way through to the Railroad Tracks so we surveyed a very large area for us.  So I 
should have that, I would hope, in about two weeks.  Once I get that I am going to mobilize the 
ground surveyor, which is Gilmore, they are part of our team, to come out and get inverts, get 
the building, the doorway elevation, so I know what I am dealing with, with heights, and then 
locate as many utilities, underground, as we can.  So at that point you’ll see people, survey 
crews, out here doing that.” 

 
Mayor Zavodny stated:  “A couple things on that.  One, we have some invitations to go 

look at tunnels, and then I know it hasn’t been engineered or anything yet, but are you fairly 
confident that we can address the drainage things, cause I know that’s going to be one of the 
first and main things, especially the puddle that accumulates because of the highway crown.” 

 
Dawn Danley stated:  “It’s going to be flat, I mean pretty flat, but it will have a minimal 

slope on them, I think in the worst areas that water will eventually get out of there.  We’ll 
recreate the crowns, we’ll get it off the roads, and we’ll get it in the gutter line.  Usually when we 
have drainage issues like that, the curb and gutter will be sloped pretty minimally.  In areas 
where I can have a good slope, we will, but there may be some areas that will be pretty minimal 
so it will be really important during construction that they pour it accurately and correctly so that 
we don’t get any puddles or ponds out there.” 
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Mayor Zavodny stated:  “And that’s something we can’t afford, because that’s one of the 
first things that every time this comes up, “Are you going to fix that?”  And if we don’t, guess 
what?  That’s problematic.” 

 
Dawn Danley stated:  “Well, you know, and the thing is you have these long blocks so 

we could put inlets at the ends.  Do we put inlets in the middle and try to catch it half-way?  We 
can do stuff like that so that is definitely things that I will be considering.  So Site Assessments, 
the 3rd item on the list, that’s me, and that ties in to what you said Alan.  I’m going to be coming 
out here, I want to take pictures of all the doorways, I want to locate where people have no curb, 
where they do have curb, just for my knowledge.  It will show on the survey but that way when 
we meet with the owners I have a good document of what’s in front of their building, what they 
want when we talk about it and all that.  At that time, I would love to go down and see any type 
of tunnel if we can coordinate it, you know, if I know the dates I’m coming out.  So right now I 
would like to come out next week at least a day or two and then we’ll just follow up with a day or 
two through the next couple weeks.  So that’ll be me, Site Assessments, just gathering up 
information while we are waiting on the survey.  Geotechnical will probably mobilize once I get 
the survey towards the end of April.  They’ll be out here doing borings in your roadways, borings 
where we think there’s some bad fill where the old drainage way was, so that they can help give 
me a pavement design section that we need to use.  So then probably towards the beginning, 
mid, May, 35% of the design will start.  We’ll have as much information as we can, in hand, and 
that will take us through June.  Part of that 35% design will be the cross section of the street, 
identifying exactly how wide the parking is, how wide the drive lanes are, I will be able to create 
that cross section, I’ll have a general idea of drainage, we can look at bricks, and at the end of 
35% I’ll have a cost estimate at that point as well.  So I will be back for sure, at that time, and we 
can go over it and then see how we want to move forward.  Start talking about some alternate 
bids, and that way it’s just the first process.  Also at the end of 35% I am going to schedule a 
meeting with NDOR, as well as the County.  We need to make sure that we are working closely 
with them, especially on the highway, how we tie in, how phasing will affect them, so I need to 
make sure that we are involved with them heavily so that their approval of everything is good.  
I’m thinking I would like a workshop at the beginning of June.  What we’ve done before, which is 
really helpful if I can get participation, is for myself and another engineer to be here all day, and 
before we come, individual business owners could sign up for a time, and come in and go over 
their specific property.  So, I probably will need help securing, and I know the think tank has 
offered some help and they have owner names and numbers, but we really, really, need to get 
the business owners at these workshops so that they can discuss any concerns they have, we 
can talk about ADA issues, we can talk about tunnel issues, we can talk about whatever we 
need to talk about.  If they don’t participate, we are going to have to make our best assumptions 
on certain things.  I would really like to get this set up early in advance, they can sign up for a 
half hour, we can come early, we can leave late in the evening, we’ll work however we need to 
work to get them to us.  So after that, and you guys are good with 35% design, we’ll move into 
65%.  That will take us from July thru September.  Again, I will come back, we’ll go over 
everything, and we’ll have a better cost estimate.  I will meet again with NDOR and then I’d like 
to have a second workshop, because I’ll have the beginning of phasing plans put together, so 
that way we can go over phasing things as well.  Then at the end of September thru the first of 
December we’ll do 95% design so I will get everything ready.  In the middle of that, probably 
October to November, we are going to need to submit for the permit for the water line, it takes 
about two months, so that way if they have any changes we can get them incorporated in the 
final documents.  So, we’ll be submitting that as soon as we have a plan or profile of that 
location on that I can send that off to Health and Human Services, they can review it, and we’ll 
go from there.  That’s a big one, we have to do that.  I’ll use the last bit of December to finalize 
design.  Looking at bidding after the first of the year.  The size of project, we may want to 
consider going a little bit more than a typical 31 day bid period.  I say we would have a bid 
meeting that they (contractors) are required to come to.  First, we can walk it, we can talk about 
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it, and then give us another week or two after that to where they can keep looking at the plans.  
Contractors aren’t going to look at this until a week before, so we want to try to make them look 
at it, and get all the questions out of there early.  Then we’ll take February to go over contracts, 
present them to you, you guys can talk about what we are going to award, and then assuming 
everything goes forward, construction is March of next year.  I have about 17 months of 
construction, you just don’t know with the winter conditions.  We got shut down on the last two 
projects we’ve done over the winter because they just couldn’t do anything (due to weather 
conditions.)  So that’s what I’ve got.  I think I was planning on coming, I’ll be out here at the end 
of every major phase, I’ll be out here doing site stuff and then I’ll come to your meetings here 
probably monthly just to give you an update on what’s going on.  Any Questions?” 

 
City Attorney Egr stated:  “I’m a business man on the square except on the west side.  I 

just want to make sure that if there are delays, because of winter and weather and stuff like that, 
that businesses aren’t going to be hurt too bad with parking for their businesses, for them, for 
their customers, and to make sure to minimize any kind of effects on their businesses.” 

 
Dawn Danley stated:  “If we feel that could be a potential we’ll put something in the bid 

document; this is where you need to be before shut-down, this is what has to be open, so 
everything is working and in order when they aren’t out here.  We’ve also learned lessons on 
the bidding procedure.  Obviously we know we don’t have sanitary sewer to be running into, it’s 
just the water line and then there’s no storm sewer, so I believe when we start digging things up 
we won’t run into a lot of things, but we will put something in the bid tab for unknowns, maybe 
an allowance, just in case they do run into something.” 
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Water Employee Kevin Betzen stated:  “There is Sanitary Sewer down the middle of 5th 
Street.  You may want to camera it to see the structure of it, and what condition it is in, before 
we start tearing streets up.  I guess I never heard anybody say anything about sewer, just water 
lines.” 

 
Dawn Danley asked:  Is the sanitary sewer feeding both side of 5th Street?” 
 
Water Employee Kevin Betzen stated:  “I don’t know, I would have to check on service 

lines.” 
 
Dawn Danley stated:  “That’s probably a good 40 – 50 years old?” 
 
Water Employee Kevin Betzen and Mayor Zavodny both stated that the sanitary sewer is 

probably older than that. 
 
Dawn Danley stated:  “Then I think televising it would be a good thing.  If I could get 

some help when I am out here next week and get a map and make sure we know where we 
think that’s going; size and location.  Then we can kind of determine our limits as to where we 
want to televise it.  Hence the unknowns.” 

 
Mayor Zavodny thanked Dawn for the presentation and stated that we were now ready 

for consideration of selecting an engineering firm concerning the water main extension to the 
David City Airport. 

 
Craig Reinsch of Olsson Associates and Ryan Brandt of Kirkham Michael each 

presented proposals as follows:       
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 Following the presentations, Council member Smith made a motion to accept the 
proposal of Olsson Associates – Option 1 – Water Main Loop – for an Engineering Design and 
Construction cost of $69,500 (Total Anticipated Project Cost of $625,000).  Council member 
Hotovy seconded the motion.  Voting AYE:  Council members Kobus, Vandenberg, Hotovy, and 
Smith.  Voting NAY:  None.  Council members Kroesing and Rogers were absent.  The motion 
carried. 
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 Street Foreman Rodney Rech and Butler County Highway Superintendent Jim Rerucha 
presented the following proposed Interlocal Agreement between Butler County and David City 
concerning the replacement of the east “A” Street Bridge: 
 

INTERLOCAL AGREEMENT 
BUTLER COUNTY / DAVID CITY 

 

 Engineering Fees ½ County - ½ City 

 Culvert Metal Pipe - 60” round;  County has in inventory so will bill ½ cost out to the City 

 County will do heavy demolition – tear out old structure - 100% 

 County will do prep work including rock for base if needed – 100% 

 City Engineer will be on sight to verify elevation 

 County / City will band – Tamp culverts – ½ County - ½ City 

 County / City will backfill, finish project – ½ County – ½ City 

 County will do riprap 100% as per Engineer design 

 City will do any erosion control and seeding – 100%  (this is negotiable) 

 County will provide aggregate on road top till concrete 100% 

 City will do finish concrete road top 100%  (this is negotiable) 
 
This is what will be included in the agreement--------i.e. Julie, County Attorney, will write 
this up for the bridge on “A” Street  
 
Both parties agreed that you will never get items divided evenly half and half so they will 

each keep log sheets of their time, labor, and expenses and then at the end of the project divide 
the costs up evenly between them. 

 
Jim Rerucha stated:  “Each entity keep track of their hours, keep track of their expenses, 

and in the end we just split it up 50/50 down the middle and that will keep it pretty simple.” 
 
Council member Kobus stated:  “You’re not talking too long to do this, with the City it 

can’t take that long, a couple weeks?” 
 
Jim Rerucha stated:  “Yea, we should tear out….there’s going to be some problems with 

water flow and the elevation.  We are going to have to do a French drain; 2 weeks, weather 
permitting.  We are looking at maybe the middle of July”.  (This will avoid the harvest and school 
traffic.)  “I visited with Yanka Elevator and kind of told them this is what we are looking at doing.  
I have one request that the City’s Engineer take care of the right-of-way.  If we are going to go, I 
think we talked about 72” pipe, we are going to be beyond the 66’ right-of-way.” 

 
Matt Rief of Olsson Associates stated:  “That is in our amendment to the agreement to 

handle easements.” 
 
Mayor Zavodny stated:  “Well with the two entities providing the majority of the labor and 

equivalent we’re not going to get this done any better or cheaper.” 
 
Council member Kobus made a motion to approve each entity, the City and Butler 

County keeping track of their time, labor, and any and all expenses concerning the replacement 
of the east “A” Street Bridge and then splitting all costs and bills 50/50 at the end of the project.  
Council member Smith seconded the motion.  Voting AYE:  Council members Vandenberg, 
Hotovy, Smith, and Kobus.  Voting NAY:  None.  Council members Kroesing and Rogers were 
absent.  The motion carried. 
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Matt Rief of Olsson Associates stated:  “We are working with the City and County and 

we basically are putting in twin (2) 60” corrugated metal pipe culverts there at the “A” Street 
crossing and the 11th Street crossing is a twin 8’ x 6’ box culvert structure.  The new structure 
will convey a 25 year storm event which has additional capacity compared to the existing 
structure.” 

 
Mayor Zavodny asked:  “Just to clarify, because the only thing that I see that could 

potentially get us in trouble…..We’re not changing the flow at all?  We’re not increasing it or 
decreasing it, we’re not speeding it up?” 

 
Matt Rief stated:  “We’re staying just about the same.” 
 
Mayor Zavodny asked:  “Ok, that’s the only thing, then if we have one of those hundred 

year floods, which I’ve seen three in my lifetime and I’m not a hundred yet, we don’t have a 
problem downstream from people saying “Well because you did this, you screwed everything 
up.” 

 
Council member Hotovy made a motion to authorize Amendment #1 to the letter of 

agreement for professional services dated August 29, 2014, between the City of David City and 
Olsson Associates, Inc. concerning the East “A” Street bridge, not to exceed $15,500.  Council 
member Kobus seconded the motion.  Voting AYE:  Council members Vandenberg, Smith, 
Kobus, and Hotovy.  Voting NAY:  None.  Council members Kroesing and Rogers were absent.  
The motion carried. 

 
Council member Kobus made a motion to authorize Amendment #2 to the letter of 

agreement for professional services dated August 29, 2014, between the City of David City and 
Olsson Associates, Inc. concerning the 11th Street Bridge not to exceed $18,000.  Council 
member Smith seconded the motion.  Voting AYE:  Council members Hotovy, Vandenberg, 
Smith, and Kobus.  Voting NAY:  None.  Council members Kroesing and Rogers were absent.  
The motion carried. 
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 Butler County Emergency Manager Scott Steager stated:  “On the 2015 Local 
Emergency Operations Plan there have quite a few changes this time around.  We do revisions 
every five (5) years.  The biggest changes were of course taking deceased Sheriff Mark Hecker 
out and putting Marcus Siebken in, taking the David City Police Department out of it, and of 
course Rick (Schneider) and myself kind of changing positions.  So just a lot of name changing.  
I gave Alan the David City part of it and you made a few minor changes on there and that’s 
about it.” 
 
 City Clerk Kovar asked:  “How thick is the Emergency Operations Plan? 
 
 Butler County Emergency Manager Scott Steager stated:  “About 408 pages.” 
 
 City Clerk Kovar stated:  “The Resolution provided states that the City of David City 
approves the “attached” Butler County Local Emergency Operations Plan, however, nothing is 
attached.  Is there any way we could get it on a disk or something?” 
 
 Butler County Emergency Manager Scott Steager stated:  “I have a copy of it over at the 
office, we won’t have final drafts until probably the fall.” 
 
 City Clerk Kovar asked:  “Do I need the whole Plan with this?” 
 
 City Attorney Egr stated:  “I think if you just got the part dealing with the City because I 
know that plan covers the whole gamut of emergency situations in there.”  (It was noted that the 
David City portion is about 20 pages.)  “If you could just get that 20 pages to Joan that will be 
good for her record purposes.” 
 
 Butler County Emergency Manager Scott Steager stated that he would do that. 
 
 Council member Hotovy made a motion to pass and approve Resolution No. 4 – 2015 
approving the 2015 Local Emergency Operations Plan.  Council member Kobus seconded the 
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motion.  Voting AYE:  Council members Kobus, Hotovy, Smith, and Vandenberg.  Voting NAY:  
None.  Council members Kroesing and Rogers were absent.  The motion carried and Resolution 
No. 4 - 2015 was passed and approved as follows: 
 
 

RESOLUTION NO.  4 - 2015 
 
 

 WHEREAS, in order to provide for a coordinated response to a disaster or emergency in 
Butler County, the City of David City and other cities and villages in Butler County and, 
 
 WHEREAS, the City Council of the City of David City deems it advisable and in the best 
interests of the community and the County, 
 
 THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED BY THE MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY 
OF DAVID CITY, NEBRASKA, that the City of David City approve the attached Butler County 
Local Emergency Operations Plan.  Acceptance of this 2015 Local Emergency Operations Plan 
supersedes all previous approved Butler County Local Emergency Operations Plans. 
 
PASSED AND APPROVED this   8th day of April, 2015. 
 
 
 
           
     Mayor Alan Zavodny 
 
      
City Clerk Joan E. Kovar 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 Scott Steager d.b.a. Steager Storage stated:  “Alan we had talked about a place to take 
your towed vehicles from Downtown, or snow removal, or ordinances violations; a place to store 
them and/or a place to keep them.  We were looking at putting up some additional storage out 
at our facility anyway.  This changes a few minor things on our future plan but nothing earth 
shattering.  I kind of put this together just for you guys to kind of review, and if there’s something 
that you think you might want to move forward with I’d have a contract drawn up and let Jim 
(City Attorney Egr) review it, and let you guys take a vote on it at the next meeting I guess.” 
 
 Mayor Zavodny stated:  “The one thing I want to just point out that we are talking about 
here is, anybody who would have fees would come pay them here and then we would have to 
go, or work it out with Kobza’s (Motor), to go get the vehicle and return it to the owner so there 
is no owner going out there, none of that type of thing.  Do you have any questions of Scott?  
Do you think you can have something fairly quick that we could consider at our May meeting?” 
 
 Scott Steager d.b.a. Steager Storage stated:  “Absolutely.” 
 
 Street Foreman Rodney Rech stated:  “Are you saying that towed vehicles from uptown 
would go out there and then Kobza would go out there again with the wrecker and get them 
back, or the property owner?” 
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 Mayor Zavodny stated:  “What we talked about was not having any of the property 
owners going out there, so that would have to be in the fee.” 
 
 Street Foreman Rodney Rech stated:  “Who’s going to go out there then to get the 
vehicles back to the property owner?  I know Kobza’s are our only choice for towing and that’s 
like $60.00.  He wouldn’t go back out there and tow it again would he because that would be 
another tow charge?” 
 
 Discussion followed.  Council member Smith stated that we didn’t have to bring the car 
back to town, we just needed to get it out of the gate.  Scott Steager said that as long as he 
didn’t have to deal with the citizens he didn’t really care how they got their vehicles out of the 
secure storage area.  Scott stated:  “I’m not unlocking the gate or releasing a vehicle to 
anybody.”  Insurance was discussed.  Scott stated:  “There needs to be a whole harmless 
clause with an additional insured to even get it on insurance.” 
 
 Mayor Zavodny stated:  “This is him, telling you, this is what he will do it for.  You have a 
month to figure it out; if you like it or don’t like it.  If there are things you’d like to see “tweaked” 
and want to talk to Scott, I’m sure he’d be available.  We will talk to LARM and see what LARM 
has to say (about insurance).  This requires no action tonight, thanks for presenting it.”   
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 Adam Herink of Bluestem Energy Solutions was present to give an update on the wind 
energy project.  Adam stated:  “During the development of this project we also realized that you 
guys were doing a housing development in town, so one thing that’s come up since we were 
last here, we’ve been working with some of the City leaders and we’re moving that project 
farther out away from the area.  We are to the point where most of our studies are done; wind 
studies, environmental, stuff like that.  We have come up with prices, we presented prices to 
Butler Public Power last month I believe, and they have accepted our price.  If you remember 
we are developing this in conjunction with Butler Public Power so if both groups do it there is a 
reduced price.  If one group does it, and the other one doesn’t, the price changes a little bit.  We 
are here tonight, I’ve gone over numbers with Alan, he and Pat (Electric Supervisor Hoeft) have 
seen them.  We project this to be a financially great opportunity for the City of David City; saving 
money throughout the project.” 
 
 Mayor Zavodny stated:  “As far as siting, where are you on that?”     
 
 Adam Herink of Bluestem Energy Solutions stated:  “The farm is going to move to the 
east, farther away from the housing development.  The FAA permits (Airport flight patterns, 
height, etc.) are under review right now.  If the FAA wouldn’t approve this project I couldn’t do 
anything.”  Discussion followed.  Adam stated:  “Usually what happens at this point is we 
present pricing and there’s a couple contracts after that that need to happen, the Power 
Purchase Agreement and the General Interconnection Agreement.  You know, if you like the 
pricing, usually what we do is we approve the pricing pending that we can negotiate the 
contracts, but we are kind of at that point.” 
 
 Mayor Zavodny asked:  “How long do you anticipate the Department of Aeronautics 
taking?” 
 
 Adam stated:  “We’re pretty far along with that process, so fairly soon.” 
 
 Mayor Zavodny stated:  “Ok, we will visit that then when we get to that point.” 
 
 The next agenda item was consideration of Ordinance No. 1226, adjusting the pay for 
City Clerk – Treasurer Joan Kovar.  Mayor Zavodny stated:  “Joan, I know this isn’t particularly 
what you’ve asked for, and the people who originally brought forth this idea aren’t here, so that 
complicates it a bit.  Anything you want to say about it?  I notice we don’t have an ordinance to 
consider, and I know it’s a little bit of an uncomfortable thing, but where do you think we’re at on 
it?.” 
 
 City Clerk Kovar stated that she didn’t type up an ordinance.  She stated that the Council 
members who brought this up weren’t present today, and she didn’t know what they had in 
mind.   Kovar stated:  “It’s kind of hard for me to type an ordinance for myself.  If I’m to get a 
raise that’s up to the Mayor and Council members and you need to decide what you’re doing 
with it.  I didn’t think it was up to me to just select a good amount and type it up in an ordinance.” 
 
 Street Foreman Rodney Rech stated:  “I have one comment:  Joan deserves everything 
she can get.  She’s done way more than anybody else has done in her job, doing the 
Administrator’s job and the City Clerk’s.”  Council member Kobus agreed. 
 
 City Clerk Kovar stated:  “If I wanted to get attention, the Banner Press article did it today 
as my phone was ringing off the hook and I had a couple in here for 1¼ hours; but I got through 
it and the phone calls.”  (Referring to the Banner Press publishing the names of all of the 
property owners whose properties were discussed at the recent Board of Health meeting as 
being nuisances and/or in need of clean up.)  
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 Mayor Zavodny stated:  “It is incumbent upon us to decide how we go about this, to what 
level we go to, and probably not only is it uncomfortable but probably inappropriate for Joan to 
decide what that amount is.  So I think as a Council we need to have that discussion.  I think the 
full council needs to discuss this and consider it, so if you’re not overly upset I think we will put 
this aside for now and continue with further discussion maybe at a Committee of the Whole 
meeting to start it.  Everyone comfortable with that approach?”  The Council members answered 
“yes”. 
 
 Council member Hotovy made a motion to accept the resignation of Wastewater 
Supervisor James Pedersen effective April 21, 2015.  Council member Smith seconded the 
motion.  Voting AYE:  Council members Vandenberg, Kobus, Smith, and Hotovy.  Voting NAY:  
None.  Council members Kroesing and Rogers were absent.  The motion carried. 
 
 There being no further business to come before the Council, Council member Hotovy 
made a motion to adjourn.  Council member Smith seconded the motion.  Voting AYE:  Council 
members Vandenberg, Kobus, Smith, and Hotovy.  Voting NAY:  None.  Council members 
Kroesing and Rogers were absent.  The motion carried and Mayor Zavodny declared the 
meeting adjourned at 8:15 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

▲▲▲▲▲▲▲▲▲▲▲▲▲▲▲▲▲▲▲▲▲▲▲▲▲▲▲▲▲▲▲▲ 
 
 CERTIFICATION OF MINUTES 
 April 8, 2015 
 
 I, Joan E. Kovar, duly qualified and acting City Clerk for the City of David City, Nebraska, 
do hereby certify with regard to all proceedings of April 8th, 2015; that all of the subjects included 
in the foregoing proceedings were contained in the agenda for the meeting, kept continually 
current and available for public inspection at the office of the City Clerk; that such subjects were 
contained in said agenda for at least twenty-four hours prior to said meeting; that the minutes of 
the meeting of the City Council of the City of David City, Nebraska, were in written form and 
available for public inspection within ten working days and prior to the next convened meeting of 
said body; that all news media requesting notification concerning meetings of said body were 
provided with advance notification of the time and place of said meeting and the subjects to be 
discussed at said meeting. 
 
 
 
            
        Joan E. Kovar, City Clerk 


